SOUTHERN NAVIGATORS ORIENTEERING CLUB
Minutes of the AGM 20th September 2022
Held online via Zoom 7.30pm

Present:

Committee: Alan Wallis (Chair), Helen Le Page (Secretary), Steve Peacock (Treasurer), Paul Fox (Team Captain), Mel Slade (Development Officer) Debbie Robinson (Events Secretary)
Co-opted posts: Gill Sharp (Members Secretary) 

Members: Cameron Lamond, Amanda Bailey, Steve Bailey, Chris Bradshaw, Trish Wallis, John Kelly, Pete Daplyn, Jen Daplyn, Paul Wallace-Stock, Dave Chapman, Jane Archer, Hannah Gray, Steve Peacock, Mark Howell, Sue Bett, Dave Lane, Ross Maclagan, Iain Bell, Lawrence Townley, Jon Darley, John Hill-Venning, Mike Bray, Katie Clarke, Sarah Francis
Apologies: 
Brian Pilling, Lucy Paton (SNaggers Editor), Ian Komor (Welfare Officer), Adrian Wise, Steve McKinley (Mapping Officer)
1). Chairman’s welcome

Alan welcomed everyone to the 58th annual gathering of SN. Alan passed on his thanks to Steve McKinley for collating and editing the slides.
2). Minutes of the 2021 AGM

Approved as a true record by general assent.  No matters arising.
3). Officers’ reports
a). Chairman’s report - Alan Wallis

Alan thanked the committee both elected and co-opted along with all those who helped put on an event during the past year. He was happy to add that the Club is almost back to pre-covid operation.
b). Treasurers’ report – Steve Peacock
Steve reported that the club is in a financially sound position 

See slides on website for full break down.

Membership fees: These are set to cover the core costs of running the club with event surplus needing to cover everything else.  It was suggested at the meeting that we should be raising our membership fees by 20% to ensure we continue to cover the core running costs of the club. Jen Daplyn as auditor, has recommended as a non-profit organisation we need to reduce our reserves.  This sparked a debate as to whether we should increase membership fees or hold them at the same level for another year.  As no agreement could be made the committee decided with general consent to take the discussion to another meeting.  Gill will look up some other club memberships to see how we compare.
The decision was made at the last committee meeting that from now on we would self-insure the kit as we were not covered for very much.  With this in mind, long term reserves should be kept at £12-15k which would keep us afloat for several years of non-earning if necessary, or allow us to make major mapping updates/replace kit etc. 

The club has continued to provide members with discounted kit, sponsorship for juniors to attend camps/training, junior activities, and relay team entries.

Income was boosted this year by a successful urban event and not having to pay large Army land fees by sharing the SN Trophy event. We need to generate £4-5k per annum from events and other sources for all other expenditure. We can no longer rely on our London Marathon donation for our volunteer work. This has been reduced by 90%! 

Alan would like to thank Steve for the accounts, Paul for formatting them and Jen for auditing them.
c). Events Secretary - Debbie Robinson 
Debbie thanked all those involved in running, planning and organising recent events. 
It has been noted that 2022 adult attendance seems very inconsistent. Debbie compared numbers with 2020 and juniors in particular are well down.  We have lost numbers due to covid.  Mark Howell pointed out that we are no longer using social media to its full advantage.  In the past we have advertised events on Facebook/social media. Committee to speak to Katherine Bett as publicity officer to see if we can start publicising our events again.
Schools league needs revitalising.  Dave lane has stepped down as Junior League Co-Ordinator, but Jill Prowse has agreed to take on the role.  Jon Darley said all clubs (not only orienteering) are struggling to recruit juniors.  (see plan put forward by Development Officer)
Arm chair controllers have been introduced for Saturday Series events to keep consistency and encourage new planners who may require a little assistance/input.

3 well attended planning courses were run by Pete Jones. As a result 3 juniors are having a go at planning events.  We are sponsoring our juniors and its lovely to see them returning help and contributing to the club events.

A late entry fee for Saturday Series events is being introduced to try and encourage early entries.
Christmas dinner and prize giving Tuesday 6th Dec.  Thank you presents will be given to planners and organisers.
d).  Team Captains report - Paul Fox

The committee had a review of relay/team entry fee policy this year.  We are entering so many that it had I got to the point of it costing the club thousands per year.  Paul now has a budget of approx. £1000 p/a to work to.
Rule changes survey was sent round for the compass sport cup 2023.

Paul would like to report a very successful year, With both British and JK podium finishes!
There is no Harvester/South East relay. 
 Big thank you to Mel and Laurence for all the work they have done with the juniors this year, and to all the other parents who have helped ferry children to events.  We finished an amazing 5th place in the YBT, helping make this one of the most successful SN years.
Great to be back out there as a team!

e).  Mapping Report - Steve McKinley

Lots of new maps inc. Hogmoor, Puttenham Golf Club, Whitley and Rodborough, Farnham Park and Cove Brook.
Mike Bray would like to thank Paul, Steve and Pete for the Cove Brook map.

f). Development Officer - Mel Slade

Mel put forward that we need to consider how we attract new members.  Adult as well as junior development needs some focus. Mark Howell asked if some of our surplus could be directed that way.  Both Mel and Paul responded that it needs to be a sustainable plan.  Its time from people that we need, for example training more coaches etc. Help is needed from our publicity officer.
Perhaps we should have a meeting with our newest members to find out why they joined us, how they have found the experience, what we could do to help new starters etc. 
Can we get word out to Scout groups/running clubs/target parents not teachers.
Mel will call a meeting to see if we can hatch a plan to move forward.
g). Membership Secretary - Gill Sharp

Increase of numbers 211.  Up by 8
29 non renewals, 37 new members

BOF renewal rate of 85%

We continue to attract families and members looking for relay teams and junior events as we are a very active club.
Dave asked if we do anything to encourage families? We all need to do some recruiting!
4). Election of Officers
Alan Wallis stated that he is standing down.  Steve McKinley has volunteered to stand in as interim officer.

Alan declared Steve as Chairman.  Paul proposed him and Mike Bray seconded him.

The other elected committee members: Secretary: Helen Le Page, Events secretary: Debbie Robinson, Treasurer: Steve Peacock, Team Captain: Paul Fox, Mapping Officer: Steve McKinley, Development Officer: Mel Slade 
All proposed by Alan and seconded by Ross McLagan.
 All posts were elected unanimously.
Gill Prowse will take on role of Schools League Co-Ordinator, Laurence Townley: Junior club coach. We need a Wednesday night co-ordinator for both summer and winter

Co-opted posts:  Still some vacancies
5).  Proposals/Constitution amendments
None submitted

6).  Any Other Business

Paul Wallace-Stock thanked the chairman for all his work over the past 6 years. 

Katie passed on thanks for support and sponsorship from her family

Paul Wallace-Stock mentioned he is still looking for helpers for the SN Trophy

The meeting ended at 9.00pm
Helen Le Page

SN Secretary
20th September 2022
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